PACT meeting – Wednesday 3rd July 2019
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.
Present: 

Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), Chris Cant, Lucy Teather
Members:
Jaki Bell, Nigel Jenkins
Apologies:
Geoff Rockliffe-King, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson, Ron Kenyon
ADMIN
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

Virginia Taylor has resigned as a director of PACT as she has been appointed leader of Eden District Council. We thank her for her work for PACT and wish her well in her new role. We therefore have a vacancy for a new Director.

EDEN DISTRICT COUNCIL CLIMATE EMERGENCY MOTION
Planning meetings
Two meetings have been held – 1st June at the Parish Centre and 27th June at the Quaker Meeting House. These were hosted by PACT and involved members of PACT, XR and the Green Party and Paul Allen. We discussed how best to support EDC if/when the Climate Emergency Motion is accepted, and people indicated their areas of interest (transport, recycling etc). A follow-up meeting, also at the Quaker Meeting House, is planned for Tuesday 23rd July.
Chris will look into sources of funding for an on-going series of meetings and community engagement.

Awareness-raising in Penrith
Saturday 6th July. We erected a tall outside Graham’s and talked to members of the public, informing them about the motion and encouraging them to email their councilors.
EDC Meeting – Thursday 11th July

Eden District Council will discuss the petition, signed by more than 500 members of the public, which will be presented by John Bodger. They will then discuss the Climate and Ecological Emergency Motion which has been submitted by Virginia. Supporters will be outside the Town Hall with placards from 6.15pm.

UPDATES
Ullswater college (Chris)

Eco Event at UCC on Thursday 27th June. Repair café/Freegle event/ talk. A successful event. Jaki did a talk with her bag of rubbish.

Plastic Clever Penrith (Nigel)

Ongoing. This is a joint project but Nigel reported that the other organisations are expecting PACT to do all the work.
Christine Lauder

Chris and Lucy met with her and she has done some initial research into possible sources of funding.

Repair Cafes
Penrith cafes ongoing at the Old Fire Station. Lucy is organizing a one-off repair café in Appleby on Saturday 7th Sept. Assistance was requested!

FORTHCOMING EVENTS
Lowther Show

Saturday and Sunday 10th/11th August. We will have a stall in the new community marquee so no gazebo or tables needed. Focus on plastics and climate emergency. Jaki is in charge of arrangements but will be away the week before. There are a few volunteers but more help is needed.
Another Waynwright Day

Saturday 31st August. Event being run by Amy Bray as part of her charity Another Way. There will be events on top of as many different Wainwrights as possible. 
www.another-way.org.uk/another-waynwright
PACT has chosen Great Cockup (behind Skiddaw) and invites PACT members to join them there for a kite-flying festival.
Mike Berners-Lee talk

Mike Berners-Lee will give a talk based on his new book There is no Planet B, on Monday 25th September in Penrith.  
Cumbria Green Build & Sustainable Living Festival

All of September, lots of events – see www.cafs.org.uk

FUTURE MEETINGS
Next meeting will be Thursday 22nd August (instead of Wednesday 4th September): 
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith
AGM and Social: Friday 27th September at Penrith Parish Centre in the coffee shop. 

More details to follow.
